DIVISION COUNCIL MEETING

HUMAN RESOURCES

October 4, 2001

Attendees:  Wade, Quarles, Waller, Jeffrey, Franklin, Johnson, McCoy, Perez

1. Valerie and Murriel handed out information from the Area Council Meeting pertaining to Core Training. We are to review it and give them feedback as to what types of classes we would be interested in taking.

2. Roxanne will order TDD phone and have it installed.

3. It appears we are currently in compliance with Proposition 209.

4. HR will get 9 computers in November/December.  Allene will follow-up with Alex as to how long it will take to install the computers before we decide upon the date. It doesn’t appear that we are getting any new printers.

5. Roxanne will contact Greentree about their software and compatibility with new computers.

6. Michele distributed new forms required by Public Information/Marketing department when publicizing activities and/or events.  All HR requests are to first be approved by Allene or Marcy.

7. Marcy, Allene, Valerie, Flo and Michele will  attend the ACHRO/AAO conference in San Diego from Tuesday 10/9 through Friday 10/12.  Urania will be on vacation from the afternoon of the 10th through the 25th and Barb will be out from the 10th through 12th.  Michele will  notify campus via email that HR will be short staffed and therefore closed between 12:30-1:30 for lunch Wednesday 10/10 through Friday 10/12.

8. Valerie and Roxanne volunteered to assist Allene as building floor leaders.  Murriel will be the alternate.

9. Allene will find out from Rocky when SWACC will be here for their safety inspection.  We need to be free of potential safety hazards and will set up a housekeeping day soon in preparation.

10. All new hires are to receive notice of the Jeanne Cleary statute.  Murriel and Roxanne will include disclosure forms in new hire packets.

11. Any temporary employees applying for a permanent position, must fill out a new ECC10 even if they claim they already have one on file.

12. Military leave for employees will be handled according to Federal and State Law.

13. We need to set up another birthday luncheon since Barb was unable to attend the one for her month.

14. Open enrollment for insurance has been extended to November 2, 2001.

15. The temporary employee medical insurance benefit resolution will be presented to the Board on the October Board Agenda. Marcy and Flo will continue discussion as to how payments of health benefits are to be set up.

